Regular Board Meeting 
January 10, 2022
President Kessel called the meeting to order at 4:45 p.m.

Present:  Erika Kessel, Steve Roseth, Robert Hulett, Joe Kniseley, Cathy Rose, Sheryl Narva, Erica Kraemer, Attorney Radcliffe, Adam Bush, Wendy Bue & Julie White (late)
Absent:  Officer 
Visitors:  None present
S. Narva made a motion and roll call vote by the Village Board, pursuant to Wis. Stat. §19.85(1)(c), for the purpose of evaluating/interviewing the qualifications of applicants for public employment which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. 2nd S. Roseth.
Roll Call for Closed Session: S. Narva-yes; J. Kniseley-yes; R. Hulett-yes; S. Roseth-yes; C. Rose-yes & E. Kessel-yes & motion carried.
Erica Kraemer had her employee review.

S. Roseth made a motion to reconvene to open session, 2nd J. Kniseley.
Roll Call for reconvening to open session: S. Narva-yes; J. Kniseley-yes; R. Hulett-yes; S. Roseth-yes; C. Rose-yes & E. Kessel-yes and motion carried.

Adjourn to regular board meeting: S. Narva made the motion to adjourn to regular monthly meeting, 2nd C. Rose, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
Minutes:  S. Roseth made a motion to approve the minutes as received, 2nd C. Rose, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
Attorney Radcliffe:  Mark discussed our current parking ordinance with the trustees and the village can not enforce any parking citations with the current ordinance. Need to have proper signage which states parking restrictions for residents to know the rules which then can be enforced and then change village parking ordinance.  The trustees discussed the parking ordinance and made the following motion:  J. Kniseley made the motion to change parking ordinance to no parking on any street from 3 a.m. to 6 a.m. & order signs for parking ordinance, 2nd B. Hulett, 5 yes votes and motion carried.    On the February agenda will be changing parking ordinance.
Badger Buildings:  E. Kessel stated both her & the attorney have been receiving calls and emails from Badger to enquire if village is interested in purchasing either of the two buildings they have for sale in Taylor. The trustees first discussed the building located on Badger Drive and the pros and cons if the village purchased.  B. Hulett made the motion to not purchase the Badger Drive building, 2nd S. Narva, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
Then the trustees discussed the building for sale on 3rd Street and the pros and cons of purchasing & obtaining a lease with CN Railroad.  Julie White joined the meeting.  J. Kniseley made the motion to not purchase building on 3rd Street, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
Officers Report:  No officer was present but the patrol log and report were emailed to the clerk and will be filed with the minutes as received.  Sheriff Waldera will be asked by the clerk to attend the February board meeting as he was out of town this month and could not attend tonight.
Maintenance Report: (Adam Bush)
· Received a quote ($23,000) from Knutson Roofing for water tower building. Need a add a new steel door at the tower building so Adam will get a quote from Gaier Construction for a new door. Once quote approved Adam will talk with Knutson for start date.  S. Roseth made a motion to accept the quote for water tower building from Knutson Roofing & Construction, 2nd C. Rose, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
· Need a new door a lift station and two at the shop.  B. Hulett stated that standard doors from Menard’s would be good.
· Next month’s agenda for digital scale.

· Need to replace one door at the bus barn should cost approximately $1000 for non-insulated door.   E. Kessel stated buy one.

· B. Hulett stated he had Adam order new thermostat for old gym it controls all three furnaces.

Park & Rec:  Joint meeting with Blair will be held here at the clerk’s office on January 19th at 5:00 p.m. 
Compilation: The service for our compilation will be approximately $10,000.   C. Rose made the motion to approve annual compilation services with Hawkins Ash CPAs, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes and motion carried.
Clerk’s Report: (Wendy Bue)
· December taxes have been deposited and reports emailed to County. January settlements will be paid tomorrow with the rest of the bills as they are due on the 18th.

· Auditors will tentatively be here in February not sure of actual date at this time. 
· Need to discuss part-time applications received last year and if proceeding with interviewing any of the applicants.  Trustees discussed and reviewed the applications and E. Kessel will call one applicant to see if still interested in the position and if available to interview.
Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, 2nd B. Hulett, 6 yes votes motion carried.       

Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 61,246.01; Water $ 5,139.49 & Sewer $ 4,569.53.  J. Kniseley made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd S. Roseth, 6 yes votes and motion carried.  
Unfinished Business:  
1. ARPA funds
New Business:

Temporary Dumpster Permits: Received a temporary dumpster application from Josh Knutson 110 Church Street for clean-up.   

C. Rose made a motion to adjourn, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes and motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
January 10, 2022
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